Matt Baker 1006 S Veteran Street Saratoga, WY 82331 mattdbaker.131@gmail.com 307-262-9601

May 5, 2023

Chuck Davis Mayor Saratoga, WY

Mayor Davis:

During our recent conversation on April 28<sup>th</sup>, you mentioned if I was interested in serving on the Saratoga Planning Commission. After some thought, I am submitting this Letter of Interest for a position on the commission if there is still an opening.

I have been a full time resident of Saratoga for two years and a land property owner in Carbon County since 2014. My education was obtained at the University of Wyoming and I have been in Wyoming for close to forty years. Since my retirement as a Senior Petroleum Engineer for the Federal Government I have been renovating my house on Veteran St for the past two years.

My work experience as a petroleum engineer involved design analysis and approval of all aspects of oil and gas operations on public lands in accordance with the Code of Federal Regulations (CFRs). Other experience involved reviewing and making final decisions regarding oil and gas operators and the enforcement of the CFRs, instructing petroleum engineers and oil and gas inspectors at the local and national level on the CFRs, and federal contract administration.

This experience may lend itself to the oversight and decisions the planning commission makes on matters brought forth by the public regarding Saratoga Town Codes and Ordinances.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Matt Baker